
 

 

 
 
 

 

August 2022 

Praises	–	Rejoice	with	us!	
v Praise God, our personnel in Ukraine have received another 40-ft. container of humanitarian aid from us 

here in the United States! This is the 7th container our dedicated Ukrainians are distributing to needy 
places. This one went to the city administration of a region that contains several settlements that were 
occupied by Russian forces, so these goods will reach some of the neediest recipients. 
 

v BIEM president Sam Slobodian heads back to Ukraine on August 2. The main focus of this trip will 
be humanitarian aid, but praise the Lord, he will also participate in a baptism and an ordination! 
 

v Today BIEM personnel drove another 5 tons of food from Poland into Ukraine, this time for the 
Kharkiv region. We praise God for thoughtful donors and for those driving and distributing. 
 

v So far, we are receiving reports of young people coming to Christ in BIEM-sponsored camps in 
Estonia, Ukraine, and Russia. Although the Lord touches hearts in a special way through such camps 
every summer, we never take that blessing for granted. To God be the glory! 

Prayer	–	Pray	with	us!  

v Despite the war in Ukraine, one of our seminary graduates is deeply burdened for a particular district 
in a large city in Western Ukraine that has been flooded with refugees. Many of them plan to 
stay. This brother has recruited others to help start a new church, and they are praying and fasting 
every Friday for God’s direction and provision for that goal. Please join them in praying.  

v A pastor named Aleksander emailed us today from the Intensive Care section of a hospital in central 
Russia. He has a weak heart, and their summer camps and other ministries may have taxed him too 
much. Let’s uphold this worthy servant of the Lord with our prayers.  
 

v In Central Asia, the manager of our Christian shelter for hurting women is named Julie. She is a big 
blessing—talented, yet with a servant’s heart and love for Jesus. She devotes herself to running the 
shelter and ministering to these women and their children. It’s a big job. Please pray for her. 
 

v In another nation of Central Asia, one church recently baptized 9 former Muslims who had put their 
faith in Christ. Please pray that more hearts in those regions will soften and consider their need of the 
Savior.  
 

 
 

 
Dear friends, the invasion of Ukraine compels BIEM to take extraordinary measures. Please log onto 
our website, BaptistInternational.org, for information on BIEM’s War Relief Efforts. Thank you! 


